
TOWN OF MOUNTAIN VILLAGE 
MINUTES OF THE MAY 22, 2018     
GREEN TEAM MEETING  

The meeting of the Green Team Committee was called to order by Jonathan Greenspan on Tuesday, 
May 22, 2018 at 2:04 p.m. in Mountain Village Town Hall, 455 Mountain Village Boulevard, Mountain 
Village, Colorado.  

Attendance: 

The following Green Team Committee members were present: 

Jonathan Greenspan, Vice Chair and Mountain Village Resident 
Patrick Berry, Mountain Village Town Council 
Savanna Wagner, At Large Member 
Jeff Proteau, Telluride Ski and Golf Company 

The following Green Team Committee and Staff members were absent: 

Marti Prohaska, Chair and Mountain Village Resident 
Bruce MacIntire, Mountain Village Town Council 
Garrett Brafford, Telluride Mountain Village Owner’s Association 
Kim Montgomery, Town Manager (Staff) 

The following were also in attendance: 

Michelle Haynes, Director of Planning and Development Services (Staff) 
Christina Lambert, Administrative Services Coordinator (Staff) 
Heather Knox, Executive Director- Eco Action Partners  
Cath Jett, Mountain Village Resident  

Consideration of Approval of Minutes: 

March 27, 2018 Green Team Committee Meeting Minutes 

On a MOTION by Patrick Berry and seconded by Savanna Wagner, the Green Team Committee voted 
unanimously to approve the March 27, 2018 meeting minutes as presented. 

Consideration of Approval of Minutes: 

April 24, 2018 Green Team Committee Meeting Minutes 

On a MOTION by Patrick Berry and seconded by Savanna Wagner, the Green Team Committee voted 
unanimously to approve the April 24, 2018 meeting minutes as presented. 



Discussion and Committee Follow Up/Next Steps: 

 Community Cleanup Day Update: 
• The Green Team Committee DIRECTED Savanna Wagner to continue to take the 

lead on the community clean-up day. Savanna will request assistance from other 
Green Team members and staff as desired or when needed.  

• NEXT STEPS: Decide on an official date and event time frame. Select a location and 
request permission to use the location. Create a draft Agenda. Determine budget and 
potential expenses. Look into a band or other family friendly entertainment options. 
Consider prize options and donations.  Create a list of specific areas to focus on 
clean-up. Create and print a flyer to hand out to local businesses. Meet with local 
businesses to educate them about the Green Team Committee and about the 
upcoming event.  
 

 Straw Program Update: 
• NEXT STEPS: Jonathan Greenspan will continue to gather information for the Green 

Team. This information will be discussed and can be used to present to the 
Mountain Village Town Council to request a potential future ordinance as needed.  

• Jonathan will present this topic at the June 6, 2018 Ecology Commission meeting.  
• Jonathan plans to reach out to Koto and the Telluride Daily Planet to talk about 

eliminating or reducing straws. 
• Jonathan is going to talk to local businesses to help educate them about the 

importance of eliminating or reducing straws. 
• Jonathan will create a list of other types of bans in other communities.  
• Jonathan will speak with distributors about adding paper straws to their catalogs so 

local businesses have the option to purchase these products.  
 

 Sunset Concert Series Zero Waste Compostable Cups Update: 
• Garrett Brafford was not present at the meeting. The Green Team Committee 

decided that this agenda item should be CONTINUED to the next meeting.  
 

 Town Council/CSA Program Update:  
• Discussion took place and Michelle Haynes provided updates to the committee. 
 

 Compost Program Update: 
• Discussion took place and Michelle Haynes provided updates to the committee. Sam 

Starr is working on getting the application on the Town of Mountain Village website.  
 

 
 
 



 
 
Other Business: 
 

 Bike Week 
 The Green Team Committee DIRECTED Patrick Berry and Heather Knox to continue 

to take the lead on this item. Staff is responsible for food (heathy breakfast snacks), 
pop-up tents, table and chairs. Heather Knox will send out an email to provide 
additional information. The event date is Wednesday, May 30. 

 
There being no further business, on a MOTION by Patrick Berry and seconded by Jeff Proteau, the 
Green Team Committee voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 2:59 p.m.  
 
Reminder: 
 
The next Green Team Committee meeting will take place on Tuesday, June 26, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Christina Lambert 
 
Administrative Services Coordinator 

 


